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	DEVELOPMENT PROPOSED:
	Discharge of condition 48 (tree felling affecting nesting birds) and 49 (bat survey) of planning permission 3/2014/0183.

	AT:
	Land at Malt Kiln Brow Chipping PR3 2GP

	The following Condition(s) have been discharged from the above planning application.



	48
	No tree felling, vegetation clearance works, demolition work, development works, works affecting stone walls or riverside masonry or other works that may affect nesting birds shall take place between 1st March and 31st August inclusive, unless surveys by a competent ecologist show that nesting birds would not be affected and these have been submitted to and approved in writing by the Local Planning Authority 

Nesting bird survey carried out on 7th December 2016 and no indication of past use of nesting birds was found.  

Condition 48 is partially discharged insofar that the submitted details have been agreed by the Local Planning Authority, however a further survey would need to be carried out 48 hours before work begins on site during bird nesting season. The condition cannot be fully discharged as it requires that the development to be carried out in accordance with the approved details.  

Full discharge of this condition would be premature given the tree/vegetation clearance work is not yet complete on site. 

P.T.O.

	49
	Prior to commencement of works a further precautionary inspection/assessment of trees to be affected for their suitability to support roosting bats shall be carried out by a suitably qualified person. Should any trees have developed features suitable for roosting bats impacts on these should be avoided were possible. Should impacts be unavoidable then the protocol detailed in table 8.4 (protocol for inspection of trees) of the recognised Bat Conservation Trust guidelines (Bat Surveys: Good Practice Guidelines, 2nd edition, 2012) shall be followed and advice sought from an appropriately qualified ecologist regarding the need for a Natural England licence. 

Roosting bat survey carried out on 7th December 2016 and no recorded that the trees to be cleared are high unlikely to be used by roosting bats.   

Condition 49 is partially discharged insofar that the submitted details have been agreed by the Local Planning Authority. 

Full discharge of this condition would be premature given the tree/vegetation clearance work is not yet complete on site. 
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